

# EATONVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

**TIME:** 7:00 PM **DATE:** October 12, 2020

**PLACE:** Virtual Zoom Meeting

# **CALL TO ORDER**

Mayor Schaub called the meeting of the Eatonville Town Council to order at 7:00 p.m.

# **ROLL CALL**

Town Clerk Miranda Doll called the roll. The following were:

Present: Councilmembers Emily McFadden, Bill Dunn, Bob Walter, Robert Thomas and Jennie Hannah.

Also Present: Mayor Mike Schaub, Town Clerk Miranda Doll, Town Administrator Abby Gribi, Police Chief Jason Laliberte and Fire Chief Todd Wernet.

## **OPENING CEREMONIES**

Mayor Schaub led the assembly in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

## APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Councilmember Hannah moved approval and was seconded by Councilmember McFadden. All were in favor.

# **COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS**

None-Comments in writing were requested prior to meeting.

# **CONSENT AGENDA**

A. Minutes from the September 28, 2020 Virtual Council Meeting

B. Payroll 26554 to 26558 \$ 72,835.27 C. Claims 39382 to 39443 \$ 404,527.25

Councilmember Dunn moved approval of the Consent Agenda and was seconded by Councilmember Thomas. All were in favor.

## DEPARTMENT HEAD/COUNCIL COMMITTEE/BOARD/COMMISSION REPORT

- **A. Police Report** Chief Laliberte stated that he felt fortunate to be a working Chief and worked a night shift alongside Officer Wade and Officer Duran.
- **B.** Fire Report Chief Wernet agreed with what Chief Laliberte stated. He reported that Firefighter Aiken passed his probationary tests and the Department is looking to hire 3 additional Firefighters in 2021. The admin offices are hoping for final occupancy by the end of this week.
- C. Public Works Report Abby Gribi gave the Council an update on the Hazard Mitigation Plan, which has been sent to the State for review. She also gave an update on the status of the Food is Free foodbank located on Baumgartner Place N. As of right now, they do not have a sponsor and there are several zoning violations. They have until October 28<sup>th</sup> to be compliant.
- **D.** Mayors Report Mayor Schaub gave an update on COVID-19 cases in Pierce County. He mentioned that the dates on the CARES Act Fund programs will expire on the 15<sup>th</sup> and recommended that there be a motion to extend them. He let the Council know that the electronic sign has been installed at Town Hall, and that there has been a complaint regarding a street light on Pennsylvania Ave N, which is being looked into.

# **CARES ACT FUNDS**

Councilmember Dunn made a motion to extend the deadline of all of the CARES Act fund programs until November 13<sup>th</sup> and was seconded by Councilmember McFadden. All were in favor.

## **COUNCIL MEMBER COMMENTS**

Councilmember McFadden stated that she was glad to have all of the Council on the same page regarding the free food on Baumgartner Place, as it is a good deed but isn't being handled correctly. She brought up discussing golf carts on the streets.

Councilmember Dunn wanted to hear the Chiefs positions on golf carts on the streets.

Councilmember Walter thanked Miranda and staff for processing all of the CARES Act Fund applications. He also thanked the Town crew for rescuing the sign at the TC Van Eaton cabin.

Councilmember Thomas thanked the Police Department for the assistance today and is looking forward to the discussion on golf carts.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Miranda Doll, Town Clerk

With all business completed, Mayor Schaub adjourned the meeting at 7:37 PM.	
ATTEST:	Mike Schaub, Mayor